CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT BY MIHLOTI FLORINA MANGANYE AT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD IN THE TENNIS CLUB HOUSE (16/09/2009).
NMMU CHESS CLUB EXECUTIVE 2008
1. Chairperson 


Mihloti Florina Manganye

2. Deputy Chairperson 
Kulasande Mafanya
3. Secretary 


Jonel Vorster
First I would like to greet and thank everyone who managed to come to this AGM; your support is really appreciated. Being a chairperson is not an easy task but at the end of the day, you gain experience and exposure. Personally, this year was not easy because of academic commitments but thanks to Kulasande Mafanya who was more involved in organizing most of the club’s events.  There has been a dramatic change this year compared to past years because God has blessed us with a very committed and passionate coach, Tinus Goosen. Tinus presence is highly remarkable in the club and contributed to the success and development of this club.  Tinus opened direct connections with the EP committee and this channel update us on every tournament that is taking place and other relevant information.
I also want to thank God for Zanele Mdodana and my fellow executive members for their commitment and support throughout the year. It was God’s divine plan for us to be part of this transformation. The NMMU Chess club has improved and more members are still committed, active and passionate. This was demonstrated by high attendance in tournament and practice sessions. 

Challenges

Finances & equipments: We experienced challenges when it comes to finances because we didn’t have enough funds to attend all the tournaments. Due to insufficience funds allocated to the club, we could not afford to buy important equipments such as chess clocks and this will cost us more when we go to USSA. 
Venue: Venue has been a huge problem since years back. The sport centre was not used as a training venue this year because it is not 100% available and there are many functions/ ceremonies held there throughout the year. So the club decided to use the tennis club house in North campus which is also not available at all times. So we need a reliable venue.
Suggestions

Finances: The budget allocation need to be taken into consideration for next year (increase the budget). The club needs equipments (at least 10 chess clocks: each cost +-950) and more chess sets (20 sets). The above equipments are needed for practice sessions and tournaments and this will reduce unnecessary costs that are made during the year (e.g. borrowing clocks during tournaments). The club needs more money for operation in order to function to its maximum capacity.
Venue: The club needs a venue which is reliable and available at all times. I suggest that we must have our own chess clubhouse for future so that we can also keep our equipments there and this will avoid loss of equipments. 

Conclusion: Chess is growing very fast and it is still going to a deeper level.  To the upcoming executive, I would like to say commitment and passion is what I expect from you. You guys must function together as one and achieve what we couldn’t achieve this year. In closure I would like to pass my thanks t0 all the club members who have been committed throughout.  Without all of you, the chess club would have gone underground. May God bless you all, Thanks. 
EVENT THAT WERE ATTENDED
 PE Chess club
EP Girls & Boys open
EP Trials under 20
Eastern cape Intervarsity 
NMMU Close
ACHIEVEMENTS

EP TEAM
Some of our players went to take part in the EP Chess Trials which took place on the 22nd and 23rd of May 2009. Noxolo Qanqa, Kulasande Mafanya and Lebuhang Ramollo are in the EP team under 20 and they are going to represent the Eastern Province (EP) at the South African Junior Chess Nationals which are held at the end of every year during the first week of December. This year the Nationals will be taking place in Cape Town. 

USSA TEAM

Three  NMMU players; Mihloti Manganye, Jonel Vorster and Lance Windvogel are part of the national student team and they represent South Africa in any international student games or local tournaments this year (2009). 
UPCOMING EVENT

USSA CHAMPIONSHIP
USSA is one of the biggest events of the year, it is where all South African universities gather to socialize and make friends. The USSA will be held from the first week of December 2009 and we will be sending a team of 15 players (10 males & 5 females) and 1 coach to Pretoria (University of Limpopo – Mendunsa campus). We are looking forward to producing good results because we can do all things through Christ our Lord Jesus. 
